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At the last N EAP AC the union side of the house was successful in that we raised the question and showed enough reasonable doubt as to the consultation process and the role of the Chairperson within the EAP Program. From that meeting, the co-chairs agreed that further study/consultation was required to evaluate the role and its possible continuation/repurpose. Several teleconference/video conference meetings ensued and the committee (of which I am a member) will present its recommendations to the N EAP AC on 06 June.

When the TORs and composition of the NEAP AC were revised at the beginning of my involvement as a NE Officer, the number of committee members was drastically reduced from a high of about 25 plus people to it’s present composition of 4 union, 4 management and the 2 co-chairs. It has turned out to be a good, workable size for the committee and we have done some good work since the remodel. There was concern at the inception of the new TORs that this might limit representation and exposure; a commitment was made at that time to change the composition every 2 years. Towards this end I have written my fellow union committee members asking them to think about what this will look like and to be prepared to discuss the way forward at the N EAP AC in June.
At the numerous conventions and gatherings of our members, I have tried to stress the importance of our members and local Presidents introducing themselves and touching base with their local Referral Agents. A common comment I hear from the RA’s is that they feel isolated and need support. I would encourage every NE Officer to bring this message home to their local Presidents.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Ebear

VP ABN

